
 
Tuesday 4th January 

Dear parents and carers 

Happy New Year 

 

As you will be aware, the rate of coronavirus daily infections has increased to over 150,000.  There is 

also the new variant of the virus called Omicron, which spreads much more easily. 

 

On 2nd January and today, the government has sent out updated advice to schools.  

 

There are a few changes to how we now respond when children and staff feel unwell and when 

children or staff test positive for COVID-19. 
 

What to do if your child is unwell  

If your child has a classic symptom (temperature, consistent cough or loss of taste and 

smell) then you should book a PCR test at a test centre immediately and your child should 

isolate until their test results come back.  

If you cannot get a PCR test at a test centre you can order a postal PCR test.  

 

If your child feels generally unwell (tummy ache/headache/sore throat) it would be 

advisable to do a LFT (lateral flow test) on your child and as a parent you should assess 

whether you think your child is well enough to come to school or not, just as you would 

have done pre-COVID.   

 

What to do if your child has been a close contact of a positive case  

If your child has been a close contact of a positive case inside or outside of school, they 

do not need to isolate unless they become unwell with the classic COVID symptoms 

(temperature, consistent cough or loss of taste or smell)  

They do not need to book a PCR test either. The new guidance is that they should take a 

LFT everyday for 7-10 days after contact with the positive case. As long as their daily 

LFT is negative then your child can continue to come to school each day.   

If your child has a positive LFT you should then book a PCR test and take relevant advice 

from ‘Track and Trace’ based on the PCR result.  
 

Please call school and ask to speak to a member of staff if you are unsure about any of 

the above.  
 

When ISOLATING, Home Learning is COMPULSORY for children feeling well 

Please make sure that your children log onto Seesaw and complete the home learning for the day. 

 

 

PLEASE can we ask parents to wear masks and keep a safe distance in the hope of reducing the 

spread of COVID amongst our community. 

 

 

 



HOMEWORK PLANS  

 

We have reviewed our homework plans and shared them with the children.   

 

Principles behind our plans 

• Accessible for all pupils – identified and addressed barriers, which is why we have offered the 

use of school devices to families 

• Suitable for pupils to complete independently (with training) to enable them to be self-

motivated learners 

• Clear expectations for each year group.  

• Balanced proportion of time on technology, outside, reading, being creative, etc.  

 

Today, in assembly all children made a pledge to complete their homework.   

We discussed why homework, along with working hard in school, is of a huge benefit for the children 

in enabling them to reach their goals and dreams. 

 

The children shared their aspirations for career paths in the future.  We discussed how things don’t 

really happen to people because they are lucky, but because of how hard they work! 

 

Here are some slides that were shared in assembly. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 

We are also keen to hear parents/carers thoughts on homework.  Please email  info@pinfold-

st.walsall.sch.uk with any comments you would like to share with us about our homework plans. 

 

 

Mrs Toni Beech   

Headteacher    
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